
Diary dates  

Tue 8th Dec  Step Into Prep 9.30-12noon 

Wed 9th Dec  Carols Night 5.30pm 

Thu 10th Dec  Big Day In for students 

Mon 14th Dec Year 6 Graduation 

Wed 16th Dec Christmas Raffle Drawn 

Fri 18th Dec  End of Term 4 1.30pm dismissal 

Thu 28th Jan  School begins for 2016   

 

 

 

Principal News 
 

 
 

Count down to the end of the year  
ï only 11 school days left! 
 
 

eSMART and Cybersafety ï How comfortable do you feel about your children using social media?  Do you know who 

they are speaking to? Are you aware of what programs they are using? Are you fully informed of the appropriate age when 

young people should be using Facebook, You Tube etc? What happens when your child visits a friend at their house? What 

are they watching? Do they know how to be ósafeô in the world of social media?  

As part of our schoolôs eSMART program we would like to invite parents to attend a parent session before pick-up time on 

Tuesday 8th December at 2.30pm. Come and have a tea or coffee and learn some of the facts about being cybersafe. Mrs. 

Jess Mann will be presenting the session in her role as Leading Teacher and eSMART Coordinator. To help us prepare for 

the number of people attending, please ring our office on 9795 2477, leave a message on our phone system or send a 

message on Tiqbiz to let us know if you will be attending. We would also be interested in finding out about future sessions 

we can plan for you! 

 

PARENT PAYMENT FOR ESSENTIAL EDUCATION ITEMS 2016 ï Many parents have taken advantage of the 

wide range of payment options offered by the school to pay for student essential education items prior to Christmas.  Parent 

Payments are now due and should be paid prior to the first day of school. Parents are reminded that the school will supply 

all students with stationery packs that will provide everything they need for the whole year. Please visit our friendly office 

staff if you require any further information relating to our school processes. 

 

STEP INTO PREP SESSION ï All children due to start school next year are invited to attend our next Step into Prep 

session on 8th December.  We will be having a longer session ï 9.30-12.00 for our future prep students. We are well 

underway with our organisation for 2016 and look forward to having these children in our school next year. 

 

CLASSROOMS AND STRUCTURE 2016 ï We were hoping to receive another portable two-classroom building next 

year but at this stage it doesnôt look like this will happen. We are therefore in the process of considering a variety of options 

to place our different year levels in our existing buildings. We do have enough teaching spaces but often we have to move 

year levels to a new location in the school depending on how many children are in that year level.  We will have a draft 

plan in place very soon but please be aware that this is always subject to change to student enrolment numbers over the 

school holidays. 

 

EXCURSIONS ï Last week our Preps visited the zoo and had a fun and exciting day out. For many of the children this 

was a new experience. Our Year 3 and 4 students thoroughly enjoyed their visit to the MCG and to Polly Woodside on 

Southbank. Thank you to all teachers and parents who contributed to making this a special day out for everyone. 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM ïFRIDAY 18TH DECEMBER ïSCHOOL CLOSES AT 1.30PM  

Term one 2016 begins for students on Thursday 28th January. 

Teachers begin on Wednesday 27th January ï our office will be open on this day 

for administration purposes. 
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FIRE DRILL ï Last week we held a Fire Drill. The whole school evacuated to the school oval. 

 Congratulations to everyone involved for a quick response time!  
 

 

BIG DAY IN ï Thursday 10th December. This year we will be having the Principalôs BIG DAY IN  

for students on Thursday 10th December. The outline of the day will remain a surprise at this point.  

Please note that our BIG DAY IN is restricted to students. 

 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS ï Wednesday 9th December ï Our annual Christmas Carols will be held on the evening of the 9th of  

December.  This year we are trying something different. Due to the size of our school population when families join us, we can no  

longer fit comfortably in our school hall. This year we will be holding our Christmas Carols at the front of the school. From 5.30pm, 

families are encouraged to bring along a rug or some chairs and their picnics to enjoy the lovely evening. The formal Carols will begin 

at 6.30pm. Prior to this, staff will be organising a sausage sizzle stall, drinks and icy-poles. Please refer to the flyer that came home this 

week. The evening will be subject to the weather but we are hoping that everything goes well for us to have a terrific community  

Carols. 

 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE ï Raffle ticket sales are going well for our upcoming Christmas raffle. Each year we ask our parent  

community to donate items to assist us in making up our hampers for the raffle. If you would like to make any donations, please place 

these in the Christmas box provided in the office area. We thank you in anticipation!! 

 

GRADUATION ï Monday 14th December ï Our year six students will participate in their graduation ceremony on Monday 14th  

December. Details of this have been sent home with our year six students. 

 

NO ASSEMBLY THIS WEEK ï FRIDAY 4TH DECEMBER ï Parents are asked to note that there will be no assembly this Friday 

4th December.  

 

SEMESTER TWO REPORTS ï It is anticipated that Semester Two student reports will be sent home on Friday 11th December.  No 

reports will be sent home prior to this date. Parents are asked to inform the school if you are going on holiday early and if you would 

like us to retain your childôs report until next year or post it out to your home address. 

 

ORIENTATION DAY ï TUESDAY 8TH DECEMBER ï Orientation Day is the day when our new preps come to school for half a 

day and our year six students attend their secondary college for the day. Some of our senior students moving into the private school 

system have already attended their Orientation Day and therefore this day is a regular school day for them. 

 

Enjoy the first weekend of Summer!  
Liz Watkins ï Principal 

PRINCIPAL PROBLEM SOLVER  
Last Weeks Problem 

A number problem for you last week - How many eggs are in three and a half dozen? 
Answer :  42 

Congratulations to;   Iris H, Samson T, Alex V, Chris G, Jess P, Jude M, Matty L, Jasmine L, Arsh H, Una V, Gregory U,  

Amber H, Morgan O, Teagan O, Lina M, Arelyna S. 

This weekôs problem is a creative one ï  

Can you design a Christmas card with an Australian theme? These will be displayed on 

the Principalôs window for everyone to enjoy! Please remember to put your name and 

grade on the back of your design.  



SICK BAY ROSTER  
TERM FOUR 

Friday, December 4 Joy Singh 

Friday, December 11 Sharon Krause 

Friday, December 18 Joanna Tartaglia 

                  Student of the Week AwardsðTerm 4, Week 8 

Class Name Reason 

2W 

  

Izac S For playing well with others. 

3/4S 

  

Callen M For participating enthusiastically at our excursion 

5T 

  

Sydney G For her enthusiasm in Maths. 

  

The KidsMatter awards are given to students who show courage in  

situations of adversity, show leadership skills in different ways around the 

school and show kindness and empathy towards all members of the  

Mulgrave Primary School Community. 

Level Name 

Kids Matter Awards ï Term 4, Week 8 

Junior 

School 

Vanessa P 

Senior 

School 

Sean O 

 

LAST DAY FOR CANTEEN LUNCH ORDERS IS  
THURSDAY 17TH DECEMBER.  

DUE TO OUR EARLY FINISH ON THE FINAL 
DAY OF TERM, WE WILL NOT BE HAVING A 

LUNCH BREAK 



 

ñI loved the zoo. I like 
the baboons that you 

look after. They are so 
funny.ò ï Luka  

ñI love the cheeky   

monkeys that swing on 

the vines and climb in 

the trees.ò ï Amelia  

Our prep students 
had a great day out 

at the zoo last 
Wednesday!  



 

Our 3/4 students had a busy, but fun day out last week,      
visiting the MCG, National Sports Museum and                  

Polly Woodside.  



 


